Environmental Information Regulations Act 2004

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Felling of trees on verge off New Parks Way and Boulevard (between junctions with Dominion Way and Knowles Road)
Can you please let me have the following information:-
1. your reasons for felling the trees in the above location“
The trees being removed are eight of originally around 40 Lombardy poplars planted along the highway verge at New Parks Way. Another eight were removed last year and eventually all will be removed in a programme that will take place over about five years in total.

The trees are now deemed to be an increasing risk to the highway following the collapse of one in 2015 causing damage to several moving vehicles and serious injuries to one driver.

The eight being removed at the moment have been prioritised within this programme because they are causing the additional problem of subsidence of nearby buildings.

In cultural terms the species isn’t expected to give service much beyond 80 years. These trees were probably planted when the adjacent dwellings were constructed in the 1950s, making them near to the end of their life expectancy. Their useful life expectancy however is compromised by their location on the outer ring road so they are not expected to reach 80. 


2. any environmental impact assessment connected with the felling
There was no environmental impact assessment, therefore, the following exception is applicable under the Environmental Information Regulations, reg.12 (4) (a) Leicester City Council does not hold the information requested. 
Checks were made for protected tree status and physical checks were made for the presence of protected wildlife (birds and bats in this instance) prior to and during works.

3. what you will do with the timber
The timber will be re-used, cut up for log sales and the larger sections for milling.


4. what you intend to do to the affected area
The area will be replanted with trees of a more suitable species.


5. whether you intend to replace the felled trees, if not in the same location somewhere else
The intention is to replace the trees on a 1 for 1 basis at the same location. The work starts this financial year and will continue to the end of the project.


6. whether further tree felling is planned on New Parks Way 
All the Lombardy Poplars at this location are planned to be removed.

All the Lombardy Poplars at this location are planned to be removed.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
